
BOROUGH OF AVALON 
CAPE MAY COUNTY 

NEW JERSEY 
 

NOTICE OF AMENDATORY CONTRACT 
 
The Borough of Avalon awarded the following contract after soliciting bids:   
 
Bid Date:  October 29, 2910 
Awarded To:  South State, Inc. 
Services: Contract M-116, 8th Street Jetty Repair 
Amount: $2,535,630.00 
Resolution Info:  177-2019, Adopted 11/13/2019 
 
An amendatory contract for these services is necessary due to Change Orders amounting to 
more than twenty (20) percent of the original contact price. All Change Orders were for work 
made necessary by originally unforeseen and extenuating circumstances previously unidentified 
by Borough Officials or the awarded contractor, which are detailed below: 
 
Change Order No. 3 – additional expenditure: $635,800.00 
 
Mechanical and hydraulic excavation of a large sand deposit accumulated on the inlet side of 
the jetty. 
 
Change Order No. 4 – additional expenditure: $12,500.00 
 
The contractor was required to repave portions of the 8th Street Jetty Parking area and Avalon 
Avenue due to damage caused by mobilizing heavy equipment to and from the site. Since the 
remaining portion of the parking area was also in very poor condition, Avalon negotiated with 
the contractor to pave the portion of the parking area. 
 
Change Order No. 5 – additional expenditure: $490,245.12 
 
This Change Order covered all final quantity updates, with increases covering additional 
services, such as the re-handling of Stone Class H for Core Stone for Core Box Construction and 
Jetty Chinking in the amount of 2,088.11 tons, which can be attributed to voids that were 
unobservable at the time of the bid, the actual interior of the jetty not matching design 
drawings, and the final elevation of the rebuilt jetty being higher, reflecting the tolerance that 
was provided in the contract. 
 
This contract, Change Order Forms, and the Resolutions authorizing same are available for 
public inspection in the office of the Borough Clerk, 3100 Dune Drive, Avalon, NJ 08202 between 
the hours of 8:15 a.m. and 4:15 p.m. Monday through Friday. This public notice is being 
advertised in accordance with NJAC 5:30-11.9. 
 
 
      C. Danielle Nollett, Borough Clerk 
Publication date:  November 30, 2020 


